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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 7th November 2017, at Culmington Village Hall

The Meeting commenced at 7pm

               MINUTES

Prior to the meeting Mr Tom O’Boyle (Cllr from Diddlebury Parish Council) gave a brief and very interesting report on a conference he recently attended supporting a general 20mph speed limit on residential streets in the county.  Official data records that Shropshire has a higher average of people killed or seriously injured on the roads and a 20mph limit on roads, which have pedestrians and cyclists would improve road safety and lead to significant savings by Health departments. A request has been made to Shropshire Council following the conference to follow the best practice examples of those 20mph councils representing 25% of the population in England. The Police Commissioner John Campion apparently does not support this initiative.

Present:, Cllr Pike, , Cllr Turley, Cllr J Turley, Cllr Norton, Cllr Holland, Cllr Steele, 

Cllr Alderson, plus one members of the public. 

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer)

Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Seabrook, Cllr Watts, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council.
2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) None
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council meeting held on 3rd October 2017 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

Proposed:  Cllr J Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

5.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 3rd October 2017 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1 (Agenda Item 12.0) Cllr Steele reported that the mirror at the end of Seifton Lane had been covered for the moment and an email received from Glyn Shaw confirmed that double white lines would be re-introduced to Siefton Lane and Clay Lane with no cost to the Parish Council.  It had been observed that in Herefordshire square mirrors seemed clearer and possibly less problematic at junctions.
6.0 
Reports from Members:  
Cllr Motley (written report) reported on further concern for the Community Engagement Team and the Environmental Maintenance Grant, which would be looked at by the task/finish group in a day long session next week, (chaired by Cllr Motley).  The group would next be looking at the future of Local Joint Committees. The Rural Services Network were anticipating the budget and any issues resulting from it with reference to Rural areas.

6.1 Other Reports.  Cllr Steele reported on the recent LJC meeting attended where

Mr Peter Nutting (Leader of Shropshire Council) reported on a significant shortfall in the Council budget and areas being looked at to make savings.  These included The Environmental Maintenance Grant and The Community Engagement Team, changing parking charges and looking at charging for green waste as well as a better investment strategy for council funds.
7.0      Correspondence

7.1 
Shropshire Council - Shrewsbury North West Relief Road - Public Consultation ‘17
7.2
Clive Leworthy - Ready Steady Cook Courses, Discovery Centre, Craven Arms
7.3  
Lisa Bedford – Initiative to recruit and train youth workers 20/11/17, Ludlow
7.4  
Lisa Bedford – Youth Commissioning Report
7.5  
The Battles Over – Update on tributes for 11th November 2018
7.6
SALC – Bulletins, NALC Legal Topic Note and The Data Protection Bill
7.7 
Shropshire Council – Meeting for those concerned with Drug or alcohol use  

     16.11.17
7.6  
Lisa Bedford – Notes from Economic Growth Strategy Launch event
7.7  
Kier – Road Scheme Notification- works on A49 16th Oct to 19th Jan 2018
7.8  
Lisa Bedford – Place Plan Review
7.9  
SALC – Planning for the right homes in the right places
7.10 Came & Company Newsletter
7.13  
Midland Air Ambulance magazine 

7.14
Shropshire Council Environmental Task and Finish Group Questionnaire and 

change of date for meeting to 16th November.

7.15  
Shropshire Local Plan Review - ‘Preferred Scale and Distribution of Development’

Consultation. 27th October – 22nd December 2017.

7.16   
Lisa Bedford – Financial Capability Events in Craven Arms and Church Stretton

7.17  
Healthwatch Shropshire - Local older people asked to share stories of stressful 

Hospital journeys.

7.18  
Diddlebury Parish Council – Invitation to PC meeting 22nd November where A49 

diverted traffic using B4368 through Diddlebury and Corfton will be discussed with representatives from Shropshire Council and Highways England present.

7.19  
Clive Leworthy – Energy Advice Project – notice of change of role
7.20  
Shropshire Council – Town and Parish Council forum meeting 23/11/17


8.0 
Cheques Requested:  

8.1 
Gary Trim (Highway Maintenance Officer)  £103.74
RESOLVED: to pay 8.1 

Proposed:   Cllr Pike

Seconded:   Cllr Holland
9.0  
Planning Applications: 

9.1 17/04988/FUL – Norton Farm, Onibury, Craven Arms SY7 9LT – Conversion of farm buildings to 10 holiday units and associated parking and landscaping.

Councillors resolved not to object to the application (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Turley
Seconded:   Cllr Alderson

Cllrs were concerned in particular that lighting be low level and noise pollution kept to a minimum. Concerned also that a narrow country road would be subject to an increase in traffic with currently few passing places and suffering from flooding in parts, with run off from the fields and blocked drains at times.  It was considered that both of these issues should be dealt with as part of the application and additional passing places created in both directions towards Onibury and Greeways Cross, as historically may have been previously agreed.  Comment to reflect these views.

9.2 17/04946/TCA – Rose Cottage, 14 Culmington SY8 2DB – To deadwood and crown clean one Silver Birch Tree growing over property and BT lines.
Councillors resolved to support the application (unanimous) Applicant not present
Proposed:  Cllr Pike

Seconded:  Cllr Holland
10.0
Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance  £12,758.72 (cashbook and bank statement agree)        
10.2 Bank Reconciliation/Check/Sign

10.3 Remittance Advice – HM Revenue & Customs VAT refund £356.31

10.4
Shropshire Council – notice of Parish Council Election cost from May 2017 of £100, due to be paid April 2018.
11.0 
Highways Maintenance – Cllr Steele updated the members on the recent work undertaken by Gary Trim (Environmental Maintenance Officer), commenting on the cost of the footpath clearance of £22.25 at the Knotches with Jeff Williams (Footpath co-ordinator) and the probable cost should Shropshire Council had to undertake it.

12.0 
Highways Issues – No data yet received from the monitoring by the speed camera van which has been seen at least three times in the village so far.  
13.0 
Shropshire Council Local Plan consultation – Members continue to discuss consultation and a previously stated interest in becoming part of a Community Cluster.

Paperwork looked at briefly and possible implications examined.  Put on Agenda for next month. Consultation runs from 27th October to 22nd December. shropshire.gov.uk/planning-policy/local-plan/local-plan-partial-review-2016-2036 

14.0 
Flood Action Group – Clerk reported on a potential visit by Philip Dunne who has expressed an interest in looking at the attenuation installed so far in the Corvedale. The Emergency plan is currently being finished and will then come to the PC for approval. 


Next meeting still to be arranged.

15.0 
Items for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only)   

Cllr Turley reported potholes in Seifton Lane have not been filled in yet.

Cllr Steele advertised a must see production by Pentabus of ‘Wolves are Coming for you’ to be held at Diddlebury Village Hall on 11th November at 7.30pm.

16.0 
Date of next Meeting 5th December 2017, 7pm at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.                           
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